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We enjoyed a warm sports day at the end of term with students competing in field and 
track events to secure House points. Discovery House was the victorious team this year. 
Students demonstrated great camaraderie, cheering each other along during the races.  

Like many LVC and Abington families, I enjoyed tracking the progress of ex-LVC student 
Angharad Evans competing in the summer Olympics in Paris. We are very proud of 
Harri’s amazing performances in the 100m women’s breaststroke final and 4x100m 
medley relay heats. Her achievements demonstrate the results of great commitment 
and discipline. 

Meanwhile, at the end of July, thirteen Year 11 students and two teachers embarked on 
a World Challenge expedition to Morocco. During their two weeks away, the group 
visited Marrakech and trekked the Atlas Mountains. They camped at base camp and 
climbed the Toukbal summit – 4167 metres high! They were also involved in a 
community project, helping to complete construction work and carpet weaving within a 
cooperative initiative in Tizi N’Oucheg. The maturity and teamwork displayed by the 
group was impressive. The trip was an incredible life experience for all involved. I’m 
grateful to Miss Mayzes and Ms Price for making this possible by supervising the group 
during their summer break.  

Having celebrated GCSE results day with the class of 2024, we welcome a new cohort in 
September. I have enjoyed reading and responding to Year 7 letters during the summer 
holiday and wish our youngest students a great start to their time at LVC.  

 


